

Town of Colchester, Connecticut

127 Norwich Avenue, Colchester, Connecticut 06415

Mary Bylone, First Selectman

Town of Colchester Senior Center Building Public Information Sub Committee May 11, 2012 - 6:00 p.m. Virtual Meeting

MINUTES

Members in Attendance: Marilynn Turner, Marjorie Mlodzinski, Tony Tarnowski

Members Absent: Kevin Hastings

Others Present: BoS Liaison, Rosemary Coyle; Patty Watts, Senior Center; Mark Garilli, CSG; Ira Yellen, Tall Timbers Marketing; Lindsay Mathieu, CSG (arrived late)

- 1. Call to Order: Chairperson Turner called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.
- 2. Additions or Deletions to the Agenda: None
- 3. Approval of Minutes from March 23, 2021: M. Mlodzinski made a motion to accept the meeting minutes as submitted. Vote was unanimous. Motion carried.
- 4. Discussion of Public Hearing Information Campaign for Senior Center: Mark has been working with Heide and Stacey at Town Hall and gave an overview of the Town web page, Landing page, Virtual flyover. All revisions have been made to the Bulletin and financial information will be plugged in appropriately. The increase to each taxpayer will be approximately \$13 per year or \$52 over a four-year period. A PowerPoint presentation will be created by CSG.
- 5. The Budget Referendum is now scheduled for June 3, 2021. Ira highly recommended that the Bulletin be mailed to every household on or about August 23, 2021, which is 30 days before our scheduled Referendum on September 23, 2021.
- 6. The letter-writing campaign, education and outreach to committees and commissions, neighborhood, civic and business groups will begin after the Town and Board of Education Budgets are approved.
- 7. Adjournment: M. Mlodzinski made a motion to adjourn. Chairperson Turner adjourned the meeting at 6:55 p.m.

Submitted by,

Marjorie Mlodzinski, SCBC Member